CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
June 9, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Rosanna Salmon at 4:00 pm at the home of Phil and Sue Simmons for the chapter’s family day. 23 members and guests were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Ted and seconded by Tom.
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Morris gave the financial report.  There is approximately $1300 with some outstanding bills. Past pins can be ordered from the state office.  Let Rosanna know if there is a pin that you need. The certificates for the new members will be ordered. 
General Items Discussed:  
1. The state wide meeting will be October 26-October 28, 2012 at Camp Allen in Navasota County, TX which is close to College Station.  All members are encouraged to go. Planning is underway for individual chapters to do short trainings on specific topics related to that chapter’s area.

2. Second quarter hours are due to Rosanna by July 1 and due to the state office by July 13.  Rosanna asked that each quarter’s hours be sent separately to make counting the hours easier.

3. Camp Fern will be 2 separate dates in July (one day each) and the CSI program will be presented each day.  More will come by E-mail regarding times and places.

4. It is time for the re-baiting of the Emerald Ash Bore traps.  If any bores are found, they need to be reported to Vanessa. Each trap will have its own data sheet.

5. Growing-Up-Wild will be taught June 19, 2012

6. The volunteer efforts at the Jefferson Head Start building were greatly appreciated by the staff there.

7. The signage for the Caddo State Park Nature Trail is now available and Carl Turner will be leading the volunteers in plant identification.  The tentative date is June13, 2012

With no other business to discuss, Karen moved that the meeting be adjourned and Robert seconded the motion.  The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, July 17, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
